

Newsletter November/December 2017
Welcome back after the October break. It won’t be long until the Christmas trees are up!

Choir  
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Representatives from the choir will be performing at Children in Need on Friday 17th November.  Once again this year the choir will also be performing for ‘Sing Out for Hansel’ at Morrisons in Kilmarnock – dates to be confirmed. The choir will also be singing at the Kilmarnock Christmas Lights ‘Switch On’ on 26th November. Our thanks must go to Miss Donnelly for all her hard work throughout the session. 
Attendance

We have had a lot of children taken out of school for family holidays in term time. I would like to point out to you that it is not our policy to give school work on a holiday and it is possible that your child will fall behind with his/her work. For this reason we do not encourage you to take your child out of school for holidays. There are of course exceptional circumstances. The vast majority of these holidays are marked as unauthorised absences, even if we have received a letter notifying us of an intended absence, and will be reflected in your child’s attendance records.
Absence/Latecomers

If your child is late in school it is essential they visit the office to ensure they are marked as present and they are included in the day’s lunch numbers.

Please contact the school office (Tel 01563 521459) prior to 9.15am if you know your child will be unable to attend school.
Primary 7 Residential trip to Dumfries House

We are in the process of arranging a parents information meeting with staff from Dumfries House. Details to follow! 
Parent Council 
The next meeting of the parent council will be on Thursday 18th January at 7pm in the church hall. The parent council ran a very successful Halloween disco which raised £176 and a raffle at parent’s night raised £99. Thank you to all who supported this.

[image: image2.wmf]Remembrance Sunday – 12th Nov
Crosshouse Primary and Communication Centre will take part in the Annual Poppy Appeal.  Poppies are currently being sold in school leading up to Remembrance Day. School representatives Mrs Gaitens, Leah Kerr and Jack McGarrigle will attend the Remembrance Day Service at Crosshouse Parish Church on Sunday 12th November to lay a wreath. 
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Christmas Fayre 
The parent council fundraising group have planned a Christmas Fayre for Saturday 2nd December. We are looking for donations of baking, bottles or raffle prizes. If any parents or grandparents/friends of the school have their own business could you please consider offering a prize?  There will be games and activities for children, Santa’s grotto, stalls with children’s Christmas crafts, baking, chocolate tombola, guess the Reindeer’s birthday, guess the weight of the cake, raffle and more! They are also looking for helpers to come along on the day to man the stalls! Please support us by coming along to support the Christmas Fayre and bring as many friends and family as you can to our first event of this kind.

Lost Property Please ensure your child’s belongings are all labelled and encourage them to take care of their own belongings. Every lunchtime jackets and lunch boxes are left in the playground and it can be difficult to reunite if there are no labels.

Health and Safety

As the winter approaches and the potential for icy weather increases I`d like to remind all parents and carers that the rear of the school building is out of bounds in very cold weather. The playground at the rear of the school building gets very icy and Mr Hamilton has a priority schedule for gritting. Given that the rear of the school building is blocked from sunlight it is very difficult to clear and for health and safety reasons I ask for your cooperation in not using the pathway at the rear of the school building.
Home / School Communication

Please check your child’s bag for letters or homework every night. 
We are in the process of trying to develop a school app to allow easier communication.

If you would like to receive newsletters etc. by email please advise Mrs Morgan of your email address. Her email address is paula.morgan@east-ayrshire.gov.uk. If your email address changes remember to let us know so we can update our distribution list.
Flu Immunisation

The Flu Immunisation programme will take place in school on Wednesday 8th November.  Most children will not experience any side effects. However, if your child had the nasal (nose) spray, the most common side effects are: a blocked or runny nose, reduced appetite, weakness, muscle aches or headaches.  For more information about the flu vaccine, side effects and other childhood vaccines visit: www.immunisationscotland.org.uk/childflu.
After School Clubs
We have several after school clubs at the moment:-

Tuesdays – P3 & P4 Badminton
Thursday – P3/4 to P7 Girl’s Football
Starting in December will be Netball for P6 & P7
Open Afternoon
[image: image4.wmf]We usually have an Open Afternoon in November however with the run up to Christmas we have decided to postpone this until term three. Details to follow.

Football 
The football team have been picked and have had a few tough games in the  Cluster Cup. Well done boys!
Pupil Council
The pupil council have been identified and are meeting with Mrs Allan on Monday.
Christmas Activities!

Panto

The whole school will be going to the Palace Theatre in Kilmarnock for this years pantomime “Dick Whittington” on Wednesday 6th December. Pupils should be back in time for lunch. Could all parent helpers who are able to help at the panto please contact Mrs Gray. 
Christmas Post
[image: image5.wmf]We will be running our Christmas post delivery service again this year.  To assist with the delivery of Christmas cards throughout the school, please ensure each card is clearly labelled with the child’s name and class.

Christmas Lunch 
Our annual Christmas lunch will be held on Thursday 7th December. In order to assist with ordering, it would be gratefully appreciated if choice slips could be returned indicating your child’s preference of meal by WEDNESDAY 15TH NOVEMBER.  
Christmas Show
[image: image6.wmf]This year, we are pleased to announce the production of a performance from our infant department of “It’s a Baby” and from the upper school “Snow White and the Seven Dwarves”.  As these are commercial productions, the performance licences do not cover the use of video cameras or the taking of photographs during the show.  There will be an opportunity to take a photo of your child in costume following the performances.  There will be two performances, one in the evening of Thursday 14th December and one on the morning of Friday 15th December.  Both these performances will take place in Crosshouse Church Hall.  More details will follow soon.
Mrs Parker and Mrs Stirling are busy organising costumes and props. They will be in touch about any wee requirements for the costumes.
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Christmas Parties
Christmas parties are as follows:
Tuesday 19th Dec – P5 & P6
Wednesday 20th Dec – P3 & P4
Thursday 21st Dec -  P1 & P2
Children in P1-P6 can go home at lunchtime (12.30pm-1.20 pm) to get changed or can bring clothes into school to change after lunch.  The children will be dismissed from the party at the end of the day so should be collected from outside the dining hall at 3.10pm.

The P7 party will be held in the Church Hall on Monday 18th December from 6.45pm – 8.45pm.  Details will follow shortly when this date will be confirmed.
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
NOVEMBER

Thurs 2nd 

 Parent Council Meeting in Church Hall - 7pm

Wed 8th 

 Seasonal Flu Immunisations
Wed 8th

Football @ Grange Astro Tuft against Hillhead PS

Fri 10th

              
2 min silence at 11am
Mon13th 


Anti Bullying week

Wed 15th


Christmas lunch number to be in for
Wed 15th


Football @ Shortlees P.S.
Thurs 16th


Dyslexia Awareness Day

Fri 17th



Children in Need – wear something spotty

Fri 24th



Dress Down Day – Donation of Chocolate for Christmas Fayre
Wed 29th


Primary 7 visiting Grange academy a.m. – Maths Day – Pupils walking

DECEMBER
Sat 2nd 



Parent Council Christmas Fayre at Crosshouse Primary School
 
Wed 6th


Pantomime at the Palace Theatre AM
Thurs 7th


School Christmas Lunch

Wed 13th


Nativity Dress Rehearsal
Thurs 14th


Nativity - Evening
Fri 15th



Nativity - Morning
Thurs 21st 


Christmas Service at Church 11am

Fri 22nd 


School Closes at 2.30pm and re-opens to pupils on Monday 8th January
Afterschool Clubs (3.10 – 4.10)
NOVEMBER
Thurs 2nd

Girls Football P3/4 to P7

Tues 7th

Badminton P3 & P4
Thurs 9th

Girls Football P3/4 to P7

Tues 14th

Badminton P3 & P4

Thurs 16th

Girls Football P3/4 to P7

Tues 21st

Badminton P3 & P4

Thurs 23rd

Girls Football P3/4 to P7

Tues 28th

Badminton P3 & P4

Thurs 30th

Girls Football P3/4 to P7

DECEMBER

Tues 5th

Netball P6 & P7
Thurs 7th

Girls Football P3/4 to P7

Tues 12th

Netball P6 & P7

Tues 19th

Netball P6 & P7
If you have any comments or queries do not hesitate to contact me.

Tina Gaitens

Head Teacher
